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 5th JD Claffey 
15th  Pam Albers 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

YOU  
are the 

 
 
 
 

To Kiwanis  
Membership 

Growth 
Propose a New 

Member  
TODAY! 

 

Invite someone to come 
as your guest to the next  

meeting and  
check out Kiwanis 

 

TUESDAY, June 5, 2018  
SPEAKER:  Bill Nance  

PROGRAM:  “Fifty Years of Local Broadcasting”  
Meet at Barry Staffing, Community Room- 230 Webster Street 
Bill Nance will be presenting a program to us about his experiences over his  

50 years of local radio broadcasting and share with us  
all the changes to radio over those years.   

  
Program Chair:  Kelly Brown   Invocation:   Harry Bradbury 
Introductions:  Laura Erbaugh   Greeters: Jeff Funkhouser,  
Lunch Arrangements:  Kelly Brown   Marianne Pohlman 
  

June 1, 2018 

 TUESDAY,  June 19, 2018 
SPEAKER: Dylan Melling  

PROGRAM:  “Boy Scouts of America”  
Meet at Barry Staffing, Community Room - 230 Webster Street 

 
Dylan Melling, District Director, Boy Scouts of America, Miami Valley Council  

will be with us to tell us what is going on with Scouting in the greater Dayton area. 
Kiwanis has had a great relationship in its past with the Boy Scouts in our area. 

 
Program Chair:  Kelly Brown   Invocation:   Bobby Beavers 
Introductions:  Chuck Sousa   Greeters:    Jeff Funkhouser, Pam Albers 
Lunch Arrangements:  Marianne Pohlman 

Kiwanis Cakes for Kids Program  
Going Strong 

Most months we have several deliveries of birthday cakes for chil-
dren’s birthdays.  We are working with the nurses at the Brighter 
Futures Program to provide birthday cakes to children who haven't 
had a birthday cake or whose families don’t have the financial 
means to furnish one.  Our Cakes for Kids program is based on 
the idea that all kids deserve to be celebrated formed by President 
Kelly Brown.  If you would like to help deliver a cake to one of the 
children please let Kelly know. kellybrown1018@yahoo.com 



May 1: Our speaker for the day was Bill Pees a member of the Kettering/Centerville 
Club to speak to us about “The Formula” The Formula is a Kiwanis International pro-
gram for growing your membership.  Bill shared with us some tips based on the pro-
gram.  Prospecting:  Make a list of personal/social family, spouse, adult children, par-

ents, cousins, neighbors and friends and church.   Then a list of business/professional—co workers, guest speakers, agencies sup-
ported by your club, lawyers, CPAs, real estate agents, bankers. MDs, dentists, insurance agents, reporters and business owners.  
Lost members—go back to former members and see if the situation that kept them from continuing on has changed and they may 
rejoin.  Newspapers—watch for newsmakers in your area or those who serve on other board you serve on.  You should have at least 
20 names to start with and select 12 names and commit to speaking in person to all 12.  Invite then to a meeting and a service pro-
ject.  He spoke about having a tri-fold brochure for our club and a “be our guest” card.  Another part of the program is cold-calling—go 
to a main street or a strip mall and go door to door.  Set up an informal table at a local event do and drawing for a prize to collect con-
tact information from prospective members and contact visitors who didn't join. Wear Kiwanis apparel and your Kiwanis pin when 
meeting with prospective members.  Get the prospect talking about themselves—ask about their business.  Share with them 3 things 
that your club does that touches lives in a positive way and let them know that in order to maintain your club’s level of service, tell 
them how Kiwanis has impacted your life.  How to overcome objections—no often means not now or maybe—never take no as a final 
answer the first time you hear it. And don’t take no personally.  You must keep following up.  What if they say “I don’t have time” or “I 
can’t make every meet- ing”  give what you can when you can is all that is required.   
 
K-Donations:  From Neal Leffel for his joke of the day.  Pam Albers for a new grant Brighter Futures just received.  Kelly Brown for 
Neal’s joke.       
 
May 15: Our speaker for the day was Sue Hanna, Family Engagement Coordinator for NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) 
and CMMC Children Matter Montgomery County).  Many people are not aware of how prevalent mental health conditions are in the 
U.S. approximately 1 in 5 adults experiences mental illness in a given year.  Nearly 60% of adults with mental illness did not receive 
mental health services and suicide is the 10th leading cause of death with 90% of those who die from suicide having an underlying 
mental illness. Mental health conditions are the leading cause of disability across the U.S. and depression is the leading cause of 
disability worldwide.  Youth statistics;  20% of youth ages 13-18 live with a mental health condition.  50% of all lifetime cases of men-
tal illness begins by the age of 14 and 75% by the age of 24.  Suicide is the 3rd leading cause of death in youth ages 10-24 and the 
second leading cause in ages 15-24.  Sue then shared her personal story where she had a grandmother, mother and brother all die 
from suicide and another brother an accidental death .  Sue first came to NAMI as a family member and then later as a staff member.  
NAMI is the nations largest grassroots mental health organization, offering support, education and advocacy, founded in 1979, with 
about 1,200 affiliates across the nation and about 40 Ohio chapters.  They offer support groups and educational classes facilitate y 
trained peers.  All programs are free of charge but memberships are encouraged. Stigma free is an initiative of NAMI national as the 
average delay between the onset of symptoms of mental illness and intervention is 8-10 years and stigma is one of the reasons peo-
ple do not seek treatment earlier. Individuals living with mental illness often face discrimination, rejection, and bullying.  They and 
their families a=may also live with isolation, blame and secrecy. NAMI hot Topics in Mental Health Educational Meetings are held 
monthly at Christ United Methodist Church on the 4th Thursday 7-8:30 p.m. and are open to all interested persons. 
 
K-Donations:  From Neal Leffel for his joke of the day.  Pam Albers for her kid’s birthdays.  Marianne Pohlmann for her 2 sons grad-
uating one from Beavercreek High School and one from College.  Nancy Byrge for her grandson graduating.  Norm Miozzi for his 
daughter graduating from College and his son graduating this week from Alter High School.   
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Meetings in Review 

New Member Profiles 
Norm Miozzi is the Executive Director for Habitat for Humanity of Greater Dayton. Born in Cleve-
land, Ohio and moved to Dayton to attend the University of Dayton to study Mechanical engineer-
ing. He has worked in the residential construction industry for 30+ years, as a project manager for 
the Oberer Companies in Dayton and as the owner of a residential construction company in Atlan-
ta, Georgia. Norm and his wife Karen reside in Dayton and have two children, Sarah Miozzi; Grad-
uated from Xavier University in 2018 and is continuing her studies at the University of Cincinnati. 
Currently working as a Radiologic Technologist at Cincinnati Children’s Hospital and Nicholas Mi-
ozzi; a 2018 Alter HS grad planning to attend the University of Dayton.  Norms hobbies and inter-
ests include fishing, guitar, watching basketball and football, building things, reading and spending 
time with my family and friends.  
 

 
Nancy Byrge is an at large Council Member for the city of Huber Heights.  She retired from the 
base after 30 years of program, integration, production and test management experience in gov-
ernment systems acquisition programs.  She is a member of the Miami Valley Military Affairs As-
sociation and a Council Representative for the Miami Valley Regional Planning Commission.  
Nancy hold a Bachelor of Science (cum laude) in Management from Park College and a Masters 
of Science in Administration from Central Michigan.  She volunteers her time as a AARP Tax 
Aude and is a Volunteer and Tutor for the Huber Heights City Schools as well as a volunteer at 
the FISH food pantry.  Nancy and her husband Jimmy reside in Huber Heights and 2 children and 
4 grandchildren.   



PAGE 3  
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News of the Kiwanis Club of Dayton 
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Office: 40 South Perry Street Suite 110 
Dayton, Ohio 45402 

Phone: (937) 304-7602 Fax: (937) 331-5406 
Email:  kiwanisclubofdayton@hotmail.com 
Website Address:  www.daytonkiwanis.org  

 

Meets 1st and 3rd Tuesdays at 12:00 Noon at Barry Staffing 230 Webster Street 45402 

Special Olympics 
On Saturday April 28th members of the Kiwanis 
Club of Dayton and family and friends supported 
the Special Olympics Track and Field softball throw 
event held at the Centerville High School.  It was a 
bit dicey weather wise but the energy was high and 
the Athletes were able to compete for a chance to 
go on in the competition.  Thanks to all those volun-
teers that made this possible. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Annual Book Drive to Benefit  
Brighter Futures to Begin in April 

Collecting Children’s 
Board Books  

We have begun our 10th annual 
Board Book collection for Brighter 
Futures under the Help Us Grow 
Program. Collection will take place 
April 1st—December 18th   
 

Brighter Futures is a comprehensive nurse 
home visiting program for low income, 
first time pregnant women. Specially-

trained nurses regularly visit mothers and family members in their 
homes during pregnancy and teach prenatal care. After the birth, 
they emphasize parenting skills and 
healthy infant and child development.  
 
 

We will be collecting Board 
Books for young children to read 
and enjoy with their parents. Nurses in the Brighter Fu-
tures program leave the books during their visits so that 
parents can share fun learning moments with their chil-
dren.  Last year we collected around 700 books! Can we 
match or exceed that total this year?  Let’s shoot for 
800 books to distribute to the children!   
 

We will be making the presentation of books to fellow 
Kiwanian Pam Albers, Executive Director of Brighter Fu-
tures in January...so we have plenty of time to collect a 
record number of books. Books should be new or “like 
new” in good condition. Board books are the thick card-

board type books for small children. 
(No paper pages!) 
 

Don’t want to shop? Then just 
make a donation to the program 
and Chuck Sou-
sa and his wife, 
Sheila will shop 
for the books for 
you.   
 

Drop of your books or dona-
tions at one of our meetings 

or at the Kiwanis office.   



 

 
 
 
 

 
 

40 South Perry Street 
Suite 110 
Dayton, Ohio 45402 

UPCOMING PROGRAMS AND EVENTS: 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

 
 2015-2018 

Jeff Funkhouser 
Bill Evans 

 
 2016-2019 

Bobby Beavers 
Frank Ecklar 

 
2017-2020 
Pam Albers 

 
  

PAST PRESIDENTS 
Bobby J. Beavers 1999-2000 

Randolph N. Kramer 2000-2001* 
                  Harold Reed 2001-2002 

Kelly Brown 2002-2003 
Randy Peace 2003-2004 
Vicki Kovach 2004-2005* 
Vern Erickson 2005-2006 
Mark Burton 2006-2007 

Robert A. Buescher 2007-2008 
Charles J. Sousa, Jr. 2008-2009 

Mark S. Guerrero 2009-2010 
Anthony Whitmore 2010-2011 

Diane Graham 2011-2012 
Jeff Funkhouser 2012-2014 

Bobby J. Beavers 2014-2015 
Mark Cooper 2015-2016 

Charles J. Sousa, Jr 2016-2017  
*deceased 

OFFICERS 
 

Kelly Brown—President 
Chuck Sousa—Past President 

Diane Graham—President Elect 
Robert Buescher—Vice President 

AJ Lewis -Treasurer 
Laura Erbaugh-Secretary 

 
 

FOUNDATION TRUSTEES 
Chuck Sousa, Chair 

Mark Cooper, AJ Lewis,  
Diane Graham, Bob Buescher,  

Mark Burton, Kelly Brown 

June 5 
June 12 
June 19 
June 26 
July 3 
July 10 
July 17 
July 24 
July 31 
August 7 
August 14 
August 21 
August 28 
 
 
 

Bill Nance, Fifty Years in Broadcasting 
Service Week 
Dylan Melling, Boy Scouts of America, Miami Valley Chapter 
Service Week 
NO MEETING—Happy Fourth of July  
Service Week 
TBD 
Service Week 
Evening Service Project:  Serving Dinner at Ronald McDonald House 
Mary Beth Rodes, Beavercreek Health Center “Direct Primary Care” 
Service Week 
TBD 
Service Week 
 


